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December 3, 2007 - Public Meeting

Mr. Balango added that an servicing and environmental issues must be addressed as part of

the site plan approval process prior to the issuance of a building permit.

Mr. Curtis added that he supports the proposal for affordable housing in this area.

Mayor Hurst noted that previously the property was used for Crowder Cartage. There is a

need in Town for affordable housing providing the example of Rosewood Co-op as an asset

to the community. The Site Plan approval process will ensure appropriate buffering and

planning of the site.

Mike Whitehead - 5 Atlantic Court

Mr. Whitehead also requested clarification as to the permitted uses on the remainder of the

site.

Mr. Balango advised of the permitted uses, noting that an application can not exceed the

permitted densities as set out in the Official Plan.

The Planning Coordinator noted the Riverfront Park Townhome Development, ToIDemire

Street Townhome Development as being attractive examples of "rowhouses" which are more

commonly referred to as townhomes.

Mr. Balango added that this form of housing also demonstrates efficiencies in connection

with energy conservation, use ofland and infrastructure.

Dave Swan - 2 Atlantic Court

Mr. Swan stated that he and his family moved to Amherstburg October 26, 2007. His

question was one of privacy if a two or three storey building is permitted. It may affect

privacy in adjacent yards. He also asked the definition of "accessory" and " Medium Density

designation".

Mr. Balango clarified that accessory is a use, building or structure that is incidental to the

main use on a property, i.e. a garage is an accessory use to a dwelling. Medium Density

designation refers to the density and form of housing permitted on a site. The proposed
development is in conformity with the policies set out in the Provincial Policy Statement and

meets the tests of the Zoning By-law.

Moved by Rosa White

Seconded by John Sutton

That Council receive the comments made at this public meeting regarding the proposed
Official Plan Amendment under Section 17 and 21 of the Planning Act and the proposed
amendment to Zoning By-law 1999-52 under Section 34 of the Planning Act, and further that

Administration be directed to place the proposed amendments on the next regular agenda
scheduled December 10, 2007 for Council consideration.

carried-

Mayor Hurst thanked everyone for their attendance and participation.

Moved by Rosa White

Seconded by John Sutton

That this public meeting adjourn at 8: 00 p.m.

carried-

Mayor

Clerk




